## WINFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT WINFIELD, KANSAS

My dear Mr. Ellsworth:

Your letter just came. I am perfectly willing that you show my previous letter to Dr. Allen if you cam assure me he will not quote it to the Brannum's, their mother, or to anyone who might quote it to them. I am quite willing that he know my feeling regarding him and the Tucker case. The University suffered considerably here by his unwarranted attack on one of the best sports, finest students, and most sportsmanlike athletes we have ever produced—and we have done fairly well through the years.

I just wrote to your sister before your letter came. Suppose you are awfully busy getting ready to roll--though i imagine the University has been rolling all summer.

Most sincerely,

Evan E. Evans Superintendent

SEP 1 1943